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Dear Mr Duncan 

Thank you for your letter of 6 October 2021 regarding petitions 21-21 and 40-21, lodged by Ms Elizabeth Lee 
MLA. The petitions request a whole of suburb review be undertaken of parking and traffic problems in 
Campbell, with a view to implementing a parking and traffic management plan for the area. 

Over recent years Campbell has seen considerable growth. The Government recognises that this has changed 
travel pattens and parking behaviours in the area.  

To address this, Transport Canberra and City Services (TCCS) will undertake a parking and traffic management 
study for the Campbell precinct. This study will include a review of the publicly available parking and the 
effectiveness of current traffic management within the suburb.  

It is understood that some of the current parking behaviours are a result of the continued building work on 
the Campbell Five development. The implementation of temporary traffic management arrangements will 
also be reviewed to identify opportunities to address or improve practices during the ongoing construction of 
that precinct.  

TCCS will undertake community consultation with residents to better understand their issues and concerns. 
Any changes to parking proposed will be discussed with locally affected residents prior to changes being 
implemented.  

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

Chris Steel MLA 
Minister for Transport and City Services 

30/11/2021


